
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM: 2017-02 
 
DATE: February 6, 2017 
 
TO: ATC-ERC Users 
 
FROM: Jeff Clark, ATC European Registration Centre Manager 
 
SUBJECT: ATC Code of Practice Update – February 1, 2017 
 
 
 
The ATC Code of Practice has been updated and the February 1, 2017 version is 
available from the ATC-ERC website. This version supersedes the previous version, 
dated January 1, 2015. The changes in this version relative to the January 2015 
version are outlined in the “What’s New” Section. These include new tests in ACEA 
Oil Sequences 2016 together with various enhancements in clarity. The update has 
been prepared in consultation with ATIEL so that the ATC and ATIEL Codes of 
Practice are complementary. The latest version of the ATIEL Code of Practice is 
available on the ATIEL website. 
  
Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 
 
Jeff Clark 
ATC European Registration Centre 
Email: jac@atc-erc.org 
Phone: 412-365-1032 
  
 
cc: ATC QMWG 
   
Distribution:  email 
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